
   

  Page 1 of 9 

   
 

 

Weekly Newsletter Thursday 27th February 2025 
 

Freshwater & Yarmouth 

C.E. Primary 
The purpose of the Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet  

and Freshwater & Yarmouth is to educate children in an atmosphere of Christian love where all achieve the 

very best they can, now and throughout their lives. 

 http://fosay.co.uk                                Headteacher: Mrs. E Grainger 

                                              Deputy Headteacher: Mrs. G Westhorpe 

 

RESPECT ● RESILIENCE● RELATIONSHIPS 
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Over a school year, we are due to open for 190 days 

which equates to 380 sessions with registration in the 

morning at 8.35am and after lunch in the afternoon. 

Attendance is affected if a pupil is not present at school 

for any whole session including registration. 

 

Attendance 

Attendance Target  100% 

Attendance for the last week 

before half term 

 

90.3% 

 

Attendance This Year 92.92% 

http://fosay.co.uk/


   

  Page 2 of 9 

   
 

Important Information 

 

                                                                

    

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary  

 

Tuesday 4th March – Pancake Day races in Yarmouth Square 

Thursday 6th March – World Book Day 

Friday 7th March – Ocean Class Sharing Assembly 

Thursday 6th March – River Class to Dinosaur Isle 

Monday 10th March – Beach Class to Amazon World 

Wednesday 12th March – Solent Class to Dimbola Lodge 

Friday 15th March – Comic Relief – More details to follow 

Wednesday 19th March – Community Connector Drop In           

service with Adam Tucker 9am – 12pm 

Friday 21st March – Solent Class Sharing Assembly 

Wednesday 26th March – Parent Forum 

Friday 4th April – Easter Worship 

Friday 4th April – Last Day of Term 

Monday 21st April – Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 22nd April – Children return to school 

 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Development Days 

Our last remaining development days will be on 

Monday 2nd June  

Monday 28th July 

Tuesday 29th July 

School we will closed on these days 

 

Menu for the week ahead 

Week 3 

Monday – Cheese and Tomato Pizza or 

BBQ Quorn Fillet 

Chocolate Brownie with Orange Slices 

Tuesday – Pork Sausages or Quorn 

Sausages 

Pancakes (special menu) 

Wednesday – Roast Chicken or Roasted 

Vegetable and Cranberry Slice 

Oat Cookie with Fruit 

Thursday – (Special World Book day 

Menu) Hotdog or Veggie Hotdog 

Rocky Road  

Friday – Fish Fingers or Cheese and 

Sweetcorn Omelette 

Vanilla Ice Cream 

Jacket potatoes and pasta are available 

every day. 

Baguettes are available on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays 

 

   

 

Take delight in the Lord, and 

he will give you the desires of 

your heart 

Psalm 37:4 
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We value and respect everyone within an atmosphere of 

Christian love. Our welcoming community builds strong 

relationships and is dedicated to supporting everyone to flourish 

academically, emotionally, socially and culturally through an 

excellent and engaging curriculum. 

Our Mission Statement 

Values 
Our three R’s are incredibly important to us. They represent 

qualities we believe everyone can identify with, regardless of 

age or role in our conscious community. They are the backbone 

to the conscious community as a whole. 

Attendance 
We prioritise the attendance of all children at 

our school and recognise the very strong link 

between attendance and academic success, 

When you register your child at our school, you 

have a legal duty to ensure that your child 

attends every day that the school is open 

except in a small number of circumstances 

such as being too ill to attend or being given 

permission for an absence in advance (not 

holidays). 

We will work together to help overcome any 

attendance issues. 

Wellbeing 

We acknowledge that mental health and wellbeing is of 

central importance and intrinsic to our lives. 

We believe having a mentally healthy community is 

about being able to work together through any 

challenges and that everyone is feeling supported, 

heard, accepted, valued and empowered. 

It is of paramount importance that if there is anything 

you feel is affecting your child’s wellbeing or 

educational experience that you get in contact with us. 
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Upcoming Sports Fixtures 

Wednesday 5th March – U11’s V Wootton 

Tuesday 11th March – U11’s Girls V Gatten and Lake  

 

Mr Westhorpe’s joke of the week 

I accidentally glued myself to a copy of my autobiography. 

Mrs Westhrope didn’t believe me 

But that’s my story and I’m sticking to it! 

World Book Day 

World Book Day is on Thursday 6th 

March. Children may come to school 

dressed as any character/thing/letter 

from a book of their choice. 

Also, your child will come home with a £1 

book token on this day. 

 

 

Pancake Races  

We are pleased to let you know that our annual trip to 

Yarmouth for the Pancake Races is fast upon us!  

On Tuesday 4th March, Freshwater & Yarmouth CE Primary 

will be taking part in the time-honoured Yarmouth 

Pancake Races. Our children have always enjoyed 

participating in the traditional races and it is a wonderful 

community event. 

A letter has been sent home via email, Dojo and a hard 

copy with all the details of the morning. 

Please return the slips to the school office and if you have 

any queries, please pop into the office. 

 

 

  

Parking on site 

 

Due to unauthorised parking onsite, 

the FYT bus is finding it increasingly 

hard to safely maneuver the bus at 

drop off and pick up times. Parents 

and Carers are only allowed to park 

on site if they have a valid blue 

badge (and the blue badge holder 

is either the school child or driver), or 

if you have sought permission. We 

are going to monitor the parking 

and sadly, if we do not see an 

improvement, we will need to 

consider installing a barrier to 

prevent parking on site. 

Parking is for school staff and Little 

Stars staff only. 
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Birthdays 

24th Feb – 2nd March 

Bonnie 

Gia 

Reggie B 

Mia 

Happy birthday 

to you! 

 

 

 

 

Sports Tokens 

Osbourne - 35                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Lifeboat - 42 

Needles - 36 

Lighthouse – 31 

Well done to 

Lifeboat for 

collecting the most 

tokens this week. 

Well done! 

 

BEFORE HALF TERM’S GOLD AWARD WINNERS WERE: 

 
Beach Class: The Whole Class 

 

Cove Class: Teddy, Lola, Amelia, Thea Cr, Hadley and Tarique 

 

Bay Class: Isla, Katie, Alfie and Vera 

 

River Class: NK, Lola, Ella, Moyin, Daniil and Leighton 

 

Coast Class: Ava, Amelia and Ronan 

 

Solent Class: Eden, Kassi, Talliss, Scarlett and Amelia 

 

Ocean Class: Logan, Ellie-Mae, Owen and Eli 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 
                                                                                                                             

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                                                           

 

Outdoor learning 

Golden Welly  

Well done to Mia for 

winning the week 

before half term’s 

outdoor learning 

golden welly. 

Keep up the good 

work! 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 

last week 

 Well done to 

Ocean Class for 

receiving 95.77% 

attendance for 

the week before 

half term. 

Well done 

everyone! 
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What have Little Stars Pre School been up to! 

  

Wrapped up warm we set of on an adventure with Reception Class! It’s a good job we put on our      

wellies, as some children ventured into the stream for a little paddle!  

We found the perfect spot by a bridge to share our morning story and snack. Can you guess what story 

we shared? Of course, it had to be The Three Billy Goats Gruff! The children created lots of trip trap, trip 

trap sounds as they went over the bridges!  

As we continued on our adventure bird boxes were spotted high up in the trees, so we paused to see if 

we could hear any birds. We did hear birds and a squeaky pushchair wheel that sounded just like a bird 

too!  

On the ground daffodils are beginning to appear and some beautiful yellow and purple crocuses were 

spotted. A quick game of ‘Pooh sticks” before heading back to school via the shop. With some pennies 

in hand the hunt for strawberries was on! Thankfully the children found and purchased some - ready to 

use later in the week with our fondue machine in celebration of Valentine’s Day. 

 Other things we have been up to: - making Valentines cards, fun with strawberries, marshmallows and 

fondue, writing love letters, mixing up love potions, making Valentines cookies and much more. 
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School Details 

Email – yarmouth@fosay.co.uk 

Phone – 01983 7603456 

  Website – fosay.co.uk  

 

WE ARE A NUT FREE SCHOOL 

Please can we remind you that we are a nut free 

school. 

Please do not give your child any nut containing 

products for their snack or in their lunch box. This 

includes Nutella or any other chocolate nut spreads 

and Kinder Bueno bars. 

 

mailto:yarmouth@fosay.co.uk
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